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Now Available 
 
Use the electronic form to submit comments on the Electromagnetic Pulses (EMP) Task Force Strategic 
Recommendations Report by 8 p.m. Eastern, Monday, September 30, 2019. Contact Wendy Muller 
regarding issues with the electronic form. An unofficial Word version of the comment form and 
additional information can be found on the EMP Task Force page. 
 
Background Information 
Protecting the Bulk Power System and assuring the effective reduction of risks to reliability are integral 
pieces of the Electric Reliability Organization mission. NERC has launched efforts to identify reliability 
concerns associated with EMPs and potential methods for promoting resilience. A task force was 
created in April 2019 to first identify key issues and scope areas of improvement for the industry. EMP 
events may pose a risk to the reliability of the Bulk Power System. In order to better understand and 
address these potential risks, the EMP Task Force has formulated a catalogue of strategic 
recommendations and policy matters. 
 

Subscribe to this project's observer mailing list by selecting "NERC Email Distribution Lists" from the 
"Applications" drop-down menu and specify “EMP Task Force Observer List” in the Description Box. For 
more information or assistance, contact Senior Manager, Standards, Soo Jin Kim (via email) or at 404-
446-9742. 
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